The Kansas Tale Ceachers College

EMPORIA

June 12, 1945

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director
Department of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

I do appreciate your kind note of June 9. Both Mrs. Price and I regret the necessity of leaving Kansas and our good friends in Kansas. The work here has been most stimulating and challenging, and I should like to be present as the school and the state develop.

We are moving to Colorado, and my position will be with the University of Denver. Denver is twenty-five miles from Evergreen, Colorado, which is supposed to be the one spot in the country free from the pollens which seem to bring about Zelda's asthma. I am confident that the position will afford an opportunity to do a really creative job. The University is endeavoring to coordinate and integrate the programs offered by the schools of law, business and public administration. For the time being, I shall be Dean of the School of Law and of the School of Business, and coordinating director of the three schools.

By being located in Denver, we really hope to see more of our good friends in Kansas than we have down here, and as soon as we find a latch string, it will always be out to the Allens.

Kindest personal regards.

Cordially yours,

JFP:jrt

JAMES F. PRICE, President